
September 22, 2023 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff, 
  
On Sunday at sundown our Jewish residents, family, friends and staff will celebrate Yom Kippur, also known as 
Day of Atonement.  It is the holiest day of the year.  Its central themes are atonement and repentance, and it 
is traditionally observed with a 25-hour period of fasting and intensive prayer.  Much of the day is often spent 
in synagogue services. Yom Kippur completes the annual period known in Judaism as the High Holy Days.  We 
wish all celebrating Yom Kippur “tzom kal,” an easy and meaningful fast.   
 
Window Washing 
Sunbright Window Cleaning is currently scheduled to be on campus Monday, September 25th through 
approximately October 29th. This service does not include window washing inside of the residents’ homes; 
therefore, residents are not required to be present. If interested, a complete schedule is posted on the 
bulletin board in the Hub and on Touchtown.  Please keep in mind that this schedule is weather permitting 
and subject to weather delays and change.  
 
Meal Plan 
Just a reminder that the deadline for the next quarter for the meal plan is Monday, 9/25/23.  Residents under 
contract as of January 31, 2023 are eligible to opt-out for up to four months per year. Residents who wish to 
opt out during October, November and/or December, please contact Debbie Sabin at 610-723-4626 or 
dsabin@dunwoody.org. 
 
Pool 
The pool remains closed as we wait for the equipment needed for repair. 
 
Employee Flu Shots 
It is mandatory that all employees receive a flu shot unless they have received a religious or medical 
exemption. The final date to have proof of vaccination is December 15, 2023. If you need an exemption, 
please visit Human Resources for the application. Free employee flu shots will be offered in the Fairlee 
Education Center at the following times: 

• Mondays between 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm 
• Tuesdays and Wednesdays between 3:00 pm – 4:30 pm 
• Thursdays between 11:00 am and 12:00 noon 
• Fridays between 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm. 
• Nursing Supervisors have the consent forms and vaccinations for late evening, night-shift and weekend 

staff. 
If you have received a flu shot from a pharmacy or private physician, please supply proof of vaccination to 
Diane Host. 
 
COVID-19 
Three Residential residents tested positive and are on quarantine.  No Care Center residents are positive at 
this time.  Three staff members tested positive and are at home on isolation.  

Best regards, 

Maureen 
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